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Earlier this fall, the National Institutes of Health (NIH) issued new compliance 
requirements for NIH-funded studies with human participants. These changes to 
the definition of clinical trials, use of a single institutional review board (sIRB), and 
certificates of confidentiality policies will affect the submission of proposals, 
management of awards, and completion of human participant review and 
compliance at Cornell. 
 
Join us in two weeks to learn about these areas of human subjects research 
compliance and how Cornell researchers and research administrators will need to 
respond to these new requirements. Special attention will be paid to the new 
PHS Human Subjects and Clinical Trials Information form required of all 
proposals submitted to NIH, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
(CDC), the Food and Drug Administration (FDA), and the Agency for Healthcare 
Research and Quality on or after January 25, 2018. 
 

Feel free to send me your questions about NIH’s new human subjects 
requirements, including the new PHS Human Subjects and Clinical Trials 
Information form prior to the session, so I can provide them to our presenters in 
advance of the Roundtable.   
 
We look forward to seeing you in two weeks on Thursday, December 14th! 
 
Thank you, 
Christine 


